NEXT MEETING: Saturday, December 1, at Spuds' Horsin Around run, New Paltz, N.Y.



The 56th meeting of the AMCC convened at 22:15 p.m. on September 15, 1979, at Delaware Water Gap, Pa., on conjunction with the Vanguards' "Septemberfest" run. With AMCC President Don Craver (ShipMates) presiding, all 20 Council members were present with the exception of the Viking (SNC of London represented by proxy).

Guests and observers from at legast eight clubs included Walter Cramer (MSC-Berlin), Jerry Reber and Mike Connelly of the Reading Railmen, Bill Marley of the Pocono Warriors, Duke Camerer + a brother from St. Louis' Blue Max C.C., David Sherman of Entre Nous, Bob Morrow and Dave Murdock of Druid M.C., Peter Sheppard and Larry Wainwright of the Avengers East, and Joe ("Turtle") Rossi of the Philadelphians.

### OLD BUSINESS:

The Secretary read the minutes from the preceding (April 28 - Links run) meeting, which stood approved. Treasurer Paul Rose (Spartan M.C.) submitted the Treasurer's Report, which is attached to the offical copy of these minutes.

President Craver thanked various clubs for their complimentary runs to him, and noted the new AMCC stationery (cost: \$132), and thanked the Bucks M.C. for their cooperation in obtaining it.

The President has attended a regular meeting of approximately half of Council member clubs, and hopes to get around to most of the rest of them. He reported that the congratulatory letter, as directed by the last Council meeting, from the AMCC to Tony Bachrach and Lou Tuck on the tremendous success of the CAB's "Brother, Help Thyself" effort in May had been sent. Links' Glenn Pitcher stated that he has twice written and sent a sample AMCC patch to Taiwan, whence he has ordered a new supply. The present patch supply is nil.

Entre Nous of Boston, which applied for readmission at the last Council meeting, was readmitted to the Council (now 21 clubs) and was congratulated by the assemblage.

### NEW BUSINESS

Dick Cloke of the Prætorians announced that the 9th anniversary has been postponed from Friday, October 5 to Saturday, November 10, and requested Council sanction of the new date. Moved (Spartans/Bucks) and unanimously passed. More info on this event will follow, according to Dick.

AMCC VP Keith Battin (Empire City) reported on proposals for "awarding" the Torrid Tuba, now reposing with the Council itself. After general discussion, Glenn Pitcher suggested that the method of allotting one vote per Council club per calendar year (starting January, 1980) be adopted, with the club receiving the highest number of votes named as recipient. Moved (Centaurs/Bucks) and passed. The President observed that the Tuba is a fun gward,

ATLANTIC MOTORCYCLE COORDINATING COUNCIL

2/ AMCC Meeting Minutes of 9/15/79 (Contd)

on contrast to a bitch trophy (the latter has sometimes been suspected in some instances in the past).

The Poconos Warriors applied for Council membership; proposed by ShipMates & Vanguards. Bill Marley replied affirmatively that the club has at least 10 regular members and has been formally organized for at least one year, requirements of the Articles of Agreement. The vote will be taken at the next Council meeting in December.

Ray Matienzo of the Long Island Spuds extended an invitation for the next Council meeting at the Spuds' "Horsin' Around" run on December 1. Moved (Bucks/Levis) to accept; unanimously passed.

Glenn Pitcher noted the October 14 ''National March on Washington' and offered to arrange housing for any AMCC club members planning to participate.

The following dates were sanctioned (early) for 1980:

Entre Nous' "Equinox" - March 14-16 (Boston) Excelsior Anniversary - May 17 (New York City) Scorpions "Scorpio Rising" - D.C. area - June 13-15

The following dates, already sanctioned, were reiterated:

Empire City's 15th Anniversary - October 6, in New York City, with the evening entertainment to take place at Holly Galletly's loft in 38th Street.

Lost Angels' "Autumn Scrambles" in Washington, November 2-4. Tony Bachrach added that the annual "Leather Sabbat" party, a joint affair sponsored by the Centaurs and Scorpions, will take place on Saturday evening, November 3.

The following two events were also announced:

Entre Nous "P-town" run, November 2-4; Dave Sherman has applications. President Craver noted the inability of the Council to sanction this event due to prior sanctioning of those dates to the Lost Angels. Dave also extended an invitation to a Council meeting at the "Equinox" March run in Boston.

The Avengers East will hold their 2nd Anniversary January 12 in New York City.

Under "Good & Welfare," Cal Riley (Spartans) asked that clubs cease and desist from serving weird punches, which he described as being mostly unpotable, at their cocktail parties at club runs and events. This suggestion was generally well-received, but the Council cannot take action on matters of this nature.

Motion to adjourn (Spuds/Vanguards) at 12:55 p.m.

Respectively submissive.

Roger Pegram, Secretary (Co-Captain, Vanguards M.C.) C A C

OFFICERS:

Don Craver, President (ShipMates) Keith Battin, Vice President (Empire City) Paul Rose, Treasurer (Spartan) Roger Pegram, Secretary (Vanguards)

13 August 1979

Dear AMCC Club President/AMCC Representative:

Since five months will have elapsed between the last (Links' "Safari" run) Council meeting and the next one, this short note is only a reminder.

The next scheduled Council meeting will be held in conjunction with the *Vanguards* "Septemberfest '79" run at the Howard Johnson Motor Lodge, Delaware Water Gap, Pennsylvania, in the Poconos Mountains — the same site as the two previous "Septemberfest" events — on Saturday, 15 September 1979.

Inasmuch as the shortage of gasoline now seems to have somewhat abated, I hope that we will have every Council member club represented. There are several items on the tentative agenda which may require a vote. If you possibly can, please plan to attend this run. Thanks very much.

Yours in Brotherhood,

DONALD H. CRAVER
President

### AMCC TREASURER'S REPORT

9-15-79

Covering the period March 20 through September 14, 1979

March, 1979 present treasurer elected

March 21, 1979 checking and saving accounts opened
Security National Bank, Washington, DC
(service charge free; check printing free)

## CHECKING

3-22-79 deposit \$22.50 from MC Faucon for 30 patches
5-4-79 deposit \$111.26 from previous treasurer-funds transferred
7-18-79 check \$132.00 to Jules Press, Inc. for AMCC letterhead
9-14-79 balance \$1.76

### SAVINGS

3-22-79 deposit \$25.00 personal funds of treasurer to open account
5-1-79 deposit \$409.45 from previous treasurer-funds transferred
5-17-79 wthdrwl \$25.00 personal funds returned to present treasurer
6-30-79 deposit \$3.47 interest to date © 5% apr (next due 9-30-79)
9-14-79 balance \$412.92

## CASH ON HAND

\$ 1.76 412.92 \$414.68

# PATCHES ON HAND

40 @ \$0.75 \$30.00

note: more patches are on order since April, 1979
note: current treasurer had not received stock of patches from
previous treasurer when MC Faucon needed their patches;
therefore patches were sent from stock of Spartan MC; when new
patches arrive, the AMCC owes the Spartan MC 30 patches.

Respectfully submitted,

Paul Rose (Spartan MC)
Treasurer